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Full Governing Body Meeting Minutes

The Federation of Church Schools of Shalfleet and Yarmouth
Date and time 
Wednesday, 14th March 2018, 6 pm to 8.15 pm
Venue

Yarmouth Primary School.

Governors

Mrs Lizzie Grainger (Headteacher)

Mrs Carla Bradshaw (LA Governor) arrived at 7.10pm
Mrs Debs Downer (Co-opted Governor) 
Mrs Laura Homes (Parent Governor) 
Mrs Sylvia Smith (Staff Governor) 
Mr Mark Webber (Foundation Governor)

Mrs Caroline Weeks (Foundation Governor) 
Mrs Krista Bratton (Parent Governor)
Mrs Tina Griffith (Foundation Governor)
Quorum

The meeting is quorate, attended by 9 Governors. 
A quorum is 6 Governors.
Attendees

Mr. Stephen Holland 
Mrs Katie Riley (Clerk)
Vacancies

1 Co-opted Governor



1 Foundation Governor

2 Ex-Officio (St James’ and St Michael)
Key


FDP – Federation Development Plan

SEF – School Evaluation Form
Challenge   Action, Decision, Support, Ring-fenced, FDP link
Distribution: 
All

Confidential Minutes to Governors attending meeting.
The meeting commenced at 6.15 pm with a prayer.

The Chair welcomed Mr. Stephen Holland to the meeting.
1.55 Apologies




· Apologies are received and approved for Mrs Sarah Woodburn
1.56 Order of Business and items for AOB
· Pupil questionnaires - link to curriculum staff report
· Governor Services SLA (Clerk to raise under Governing body business)
1.57 Declarations of interests

· None

1.58 Minutes and Confidential Minutes of the last meeting 24.1.18 
· Minutes from the FGB meeting held on 24th January 2018 are duly accepted as an accurate and true record of the meeting by the governors.

Matters arising 
· Most actions complete (see action sheet)
· 2017 safeguarding audit done. The leadership are now focusing on completing the 2018 safeguarding audit and action plan for the LA which has just released to schools
· Parent forum working really well in both schools now
· Still to complete:
Action 1: 
SS to establish best venue with parents for JLT attending future FGBs
Action 2: 
SS to re-send new skills audit to clerk
Action 3: 
MW, SS, TG, MW, LH and SW to send photo and profiles to Clerk for website

Action 4: 
TG to write to grant awarding bodies in Yarmouth re. MFL
1.59 Governing body business
Membership

· Mr. Stephen Holland accepted the appointment of co-opted member to serve on the governing body for the Federation for a term of 4 years. Governors expressed their thanks and welcomed him onto the governing body.
· Governors are hopeful that Leisa McGovern and Clive Todd, newly appointed priests for the West Wight, will each take up their ex-officio seats with either one or both attending meetings. MW and TG to attend a meeting with the Diocese next week when more might be known about their appointments. Invitation has been received for each of their licensing to which Governors are invited. Suggestion to invite both into the school for tea? and also whether Mike Hackleton, Methodist minister in Freshwater, already doing a lot in the Federation, may also be a good link for the governors? Agreed, to both. 
Action 5: 
LG to invite new priests and minister for tea to link with governors

Development courses and reports

· Finance attended by DD and CW in February – this was a preliminary meeting and fairly basic – a more in-depth session is planned for next February.
· Attendance training delivered by Karen Pothecary attended by LH and SW -interesting session and follow up planned for June which will cover behavioural issues and sad and sudden circumstances. New attendance policy being written by the LA which schools will be able to adopt. Advice to schools not to include targets within their policy as it could have an adverse effect on attendance. If a child has 15 days off sick cumulatively it will raise a referral to EWS Q does this apply if a school doesn’t buy into the service? 
Action 6: 
SW to confirm 15-day referral with EWS
· Q What level of service do we buy into? We don’t buy at all, manage ourselves; a file with a full narrative is kept for each child. Lots of sickness reported at Shalfleet currently, in year 6, 7 children are off with the same sickness bug
· GDPR training attended by CB, DD, SW and SBM. A special policies meeting has been arranged on Monday 26th March to consider the implications of the GDPR legislation coming into effect at the end of May in relation to policies and procedures. Suggestion is to start with an audit. More money will need to be allocated to pay for a data protection officer.
· TG due to attend a governor refresher session in October

Governor training record

· The Clerk circulated a log of training attended by governors over the past 3 years with the latest training courses available to attend over the next financial year. MW highlighted that this log didn’t include a safer recruitment course he has attended and 2 others. 
Action 7:
The clerk to update the training log to include MW additional training
· The Clerk raised the governor services SLA due for renewal at the end of March. Governors agreed it will be prudent to look at training in more detail at the next Finance meeting arranged for 8th May to consider value for money
Action 8: 
Finance meeting to consider value of signing up to Governor Services SLA

DfE/LA matters
· CB reported on this when she joined later in the meeting. Feedback from HT meeting; SCEPs who were the link between the virtual head and designated teacher are being cut from April 2018 which will mean more for the social worker and designated teacher to do. Increasing responsibility on LA and schools for adopted children. SEN outreach service also gone as per 1/4/18. Option to buy into Medina House and Broadlea/Greenmount ASD support staff for £1000 (can’t buy in as a federation) Head to discuss further with JC to look at SLA and be clear what they would be signing up for. JC has already implemented many strategies herself. PEACH (Partnership for Education, Attainment and Children’s Health) is an organisation which unites all areas of the community to promote joined up thinking and resources in terms of helping the most vulnerable in all aspects of life.
Chairs network 
· Report circulated prior to the meeting (see attached). Main observation is that governors want and need an opportunity to talk to each other and this has been lost recently in the agenda. 
Shalfleet Premises development/carpark lease

· Building plans have now been circulated and Governors are encouraged to come into Shalfleet to view them. An open evening and afternoon went really well and was well attended by parents and local residents. The leadership is working with Jade Kennett (IWC) and Louis Niziolek (surveyor) to develop a new pre-school with Little Explorers. Been successful in the first tranche of funding and hopeful for the next. The Building will start after Easter, beginning with the pre-school. The majority of work will happen over the summer holidays with an expected completion date of December. The need to keep the mobile classroom as long as possible for year 5’s was highlighted.
· IWC close to signing the lease for Ningwood bottle bank from Shalfleet Parish Council which will create 8-10 new parking spaces. The Horse and Groom are also interested in additional parking for the pub but it may not be possible to have two parties named on the lease. LA is managing this.
· Yarmouth refurbishment is well underway with just some painting to be completed over the Easter holidays. 
1.60 Headteacher’s Report (see attached) including:
SEND, EAL and Disadvantaged Pupils
· New section of Head’s report, useful to see comparisons. The Head expressed her thanks and recognition to the Inclusion Manager, supported by CW, for the tremendous amount of work she does with the most vulnerable families in school. Head and JC are due to meet to look at the impact of PP spend to date.
Data
· Due to the cancellation of the recent standards meeting the head provided a holistic picture of the children’s targets which was also shared yesterday with Matthew Rixon. He reported a real turnaround at Yarmouth and observed very good book scrutiny, a very good lesson observation and evidence to support progress made and impact on teaching and learning.
· Year 6 outcomes looking very positive although staff are concerned about performance on the day. Governors supported now its about building confidence. The evidence is there showing where they are on track at this current time. Q are these children mentored? Yes, during lessons and aprt of a structured booster regime. Yes, there is a programme of boosters. Q and their general welfare? ELSA support in place. 
· Following advice from Matthew Rixon, book scrutiny is being done more regularly every week which is proving much more effective. Q How do you know how much support is provided by adults? Verbal feedback is most effective. Assume independence but if the work has been done with a teacher it is made clear.
· Excellent recent visit reported by teachers to St Johns to see Shanghai’s maths teachers.
· Governors highlighted how important it is to moderate with other good schools.
· Parent workshops on SMSC/PSHE taking place w/c 19th March at both Shalfeet and Yarmouth. Governors impressed with high proportion of parents that came to target setting sessions. SATs meetings were also very well attended.

Staffing update
· The head is thrilled with the impact of the PE coach. Matthew Rixon interviewed some of the children yesterday who were enthusing about their experiences. The hope is to roll this out to both schools in September.
· Exit interview due with the Pre-school Deputy Supervisor at Yarmouth tomorrow following her resignation. Hope to go to advert after Easter. Governors stressed importance of getting the right person. Duty to the children and providing the best possible provision. 
· Admin restructure in planning stages to bring clarity across the federation
Review of the new Leadership Structure
· Deputy heads already making a difference in both schools. The Head reported how they are doing more operationally and also providing strategic validation and challenge. Will be able to evaluate over time each of their strengths Q. Are parents responding to the new layer of leadership? Yes, the parent community understand that they are in charge.
CPD Needs (see attached reports) 
· It was observed that the vast majority of training took place in 2017 Q has there been more in 2018 and has it been pertinent to the FDP? Yes, there has but we need to make sure it is cost effective. Most of the training has been linked to the FDP or Safeguarding. 
Update on attendance figures (pupils & staff)

· As discussed, sickness bug having a significant impact at Shalfleet however percentage up on last year. Yarmouth is down slightly, one child in particular having an impact on this figure. Data without this child provides a more realistic picture. Governors wished to thank SW for her very detailed reporting broken down into different groups. 
· Q Are clubs well attended? Yes, more so at Shalfleet. It was observed there was a wider variety of clubs at Shalfleet however they do alternate and come to Yarmouth on rotation
Review SEF 
· Head to send out. Please can governors review section 2 and 3 and feedback
Action 9:
All Governors to review SEF and feedback to Head 
1.61 Agree HTPM (HT stepped out of the room)
· Governors reported how much more constructive and target orientated the HTPM had been this year with the support of Fiona Adams and that a 1pt pay rise backdated to September 2017 has been recommended. Governors unanimous in their agreement. The deliberate choice not to use LLP in this process led to a discussion about whether we have the right person giving the right support across the federation. It was commented while support is good at Yarmouth, it may not be as useful at Shalfleet. 
1.62 Approve SFVS
· The SFVS is approved. CB thanked DD and CW for going into the school and checking processes. Outcome is to look at strategic finance and make some adjustments to policies and the scheme of delegation with the new deputy heads in place. Need to make sure right people are able to have the vision and experience to question spending. Benchmarking not yet released by the government. 
Action 10: CB to send SFVS to LA in time for the 31st March deadline.
1.63 Reports from Staff (see attached)
Pre-school

Curriculum
· Link to pupil questionnaires. Q do we have a broad and balanced curriculum? Need to keep asking ourselves this. Children get a lot of topic led learning but don’t necessarily know what they are learning. The Head is putting in some focus weeks from September. Need to make explicit through lesson objectives and let the children know what the drivers are (Geography/History/Art, etc.). Parents can see the planning overview but children don’t.
· Good to see how well LR and new sports coach are working together to improve PE in the curriculum at Yarmouth. Also, nice to see the Y6 Sports Leaders involved in planning, assisting with teaching and sports days. Suggestion for the PE reports to be forwarded to John Caulcutt.
Acton 11:
TG/LG to email PE report to John Caulcutt 

· Potential funding sources discussed for vulnerable children to be expanded across the federation (to share with LC and TC) and to support the forest school (governors have made a commitment to this project for 3 years). The school has won some funds through the music club which year 4 at Shalfleet will benefit from this summer term and £2000 from the carnival committee. Q Does this just have to be used for Yarmouth? Yes, in the case of the carnival money but Shalfleet could be invited to any of the activities organised. 
Action 12:
LH to approach the rotary club in relation to supporting the forest school

1.64 Portfolio Holder reports and actions
· Standards included within Head’s report
· Governors noted reports from PE, Finance, and Staffing and Policies
· Safeguarding audit to take place next week by MW and CN. Governors highlighted the need to be as rigorous as possible with the single central record

1.65 Governor Visits
· CW met with JC on 13.3.18 to discuss the 2 LAC children, both doing well, back on track and making progress
· PP expenditure and moderation opportunities next week – governors welcome to attend
Action 13: TG to write a report on staff meeting, moderation and EYFS visits
1.66 Adopt Policies

· The following policies are approved:
Statutory
· Admissions (in consultation)
· Disciplinary Procedure
· Grievance Procedure
· Safeguarding & Child Protection
Non-Statutory
· Safer Recruitment
· Attendance Management
· Parent Forum terms of Reference
Action 14:
Portfolio Holder for Polices to sign the adopted policies and file in Policy Folder
· Admissions report (see attached): Church related additions approved. With increasing numbers at Yarmouth, Admissions Committee to be set up for next year and SIF to be submitted by parents to enable ranking to be carried out properly
Action 15:
Following consultation SBM to submit the adopted admissions policy 2019-20 and SIF to the LA and Diocese
1.67
Any other business

· Parent questionnaire to go out this term. Staff in the summer
1.68 Date of next meeting

· Full Governors’ Meeting Wednesday 23rd May 2018 at 5.00pm at Shalfleet
The meeting closed at 8.15pm.
1
Signed   ...............................     Date ................................


